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Notes on the Consortium planning team teleconferenc e of March 31 
AM Izac 

 
 
Present: Steve Hall (Chair), Guido Gryseels, Pamela Anderson, Bob Zeigler, 
Anne-Marie Izac. For BCG: Lane, Tom and Ulrich. 
 
 

1. At the request of one CPT member, the tightness of the timeline 
and the quality/lack of quality of the ensuing resu lts were 
revisited.  

 
The issue was whether the ‘strategy’ team should start working first, in 
order to start defining the overall R4D strategy that the ‘mock up’ team 
would build upon, or whether both the ‘strategy’ and ‘mock up’ teams 
should work in parallel. After weighing the pros and cons of delaying the 
start of the ‘mock up’ team the CPT decided that in view of the urgency of 
the work both teams should start work in parallel. The CPT recognised that 
this is not an ideal way of proceeding.  
 
Furthermore, it was agreed that the draft Consortium constitution, the draft 
high level Strategy and the draft mock ups will all be subject to substantial 
amendments as work and consultations progress on each front. Each part 
will take shape as the other parts become more defined, through an 
iterative process.  
 
2. Discussion of the draft consortium option paper 
 
 BCG had circulated ahead of time a draft paper on options for the 
consortium architecture. They propose to use this draft as a basis for the 
next set of consultations among Alliance members and BCG. The CPT 
agreed that the draft was a very useful document for these discussions 
(BCG is organising 4 teleconferences next week to this effect). CPT 
members asked BCG to: 
- Explain how strategic partnerships would be addressed in the different 

options. 
- Explain how a potentially dysfunctional Consortium Board and CEO 

would be dealt with in the different models  
- Include in the current and future responsibilities of Centre Boards, 

under all options, the hiring and firing of the DG of the Centre. 
 Action: BCG 
 
As a point of process: CPT members will participate in the teleconferences 
in their role as members of different centres. Anne-Marie will try to 
participate in all the teleconferences to get an overall view of where 
Alliance members stand. 
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3. Update on the team composition for the ‘strategy ’ team 
 

Anne-Marie explained that following the nominations provided by Alliance 
members and by GFAR, the Chair of the ‘strategy’ team, Joachim von 
Braun, ranked his three preferred nominees in each cluster. These have 
been contacted to ascertain willingness to serve on the team. Because a 
number of nominees have declined to serve the iterative process is taking 
longer than expected. We nevertheless hope to conclude it this week. The 
Alliance will have to vote once willing nominees have been identified for 
each cluster. Action: Anne-Marie 
 
4. Terms of reference, topics and team composition for the ‘mock 

up’ team 
 

Anne-Marie had circulated her proposal for terms of reference, topics for 
the mock ups and a specific team composition. The CPT discussed the 
proposal and approved the terms of reference, with some minor 
amendments, the three mock up topics and the proposed team 
composition. Action: Anne-Marie to contact the relevant DGs to seek their 
approval before sending out the TORs and team composition to the full 
Alliance for an approval on a non-objection basis. 
 
5. AOB 

 
• The consultation and communications plan of the CPT was 

approved by the full Alliance. 
• During a recent meeting in Penang of the Communications group 

(communication focal points from each centre plus CGIAR 
secretariat communications group) it was recognised that 
communications coming from the Transition Management team 
(TMT) were very insufficient. The Group proposed improvements to 
strengthen the TMT communications. 

• The TMT recently discussed the expected roles of the forthcoming 
Independent Science and Partnership Council (which will replace 
the current Science Council) and Kathy Sierra is discussing these 
with the Chair of the Science Council, Rudy Rabbinge. 

• A meeting will be held at the end of April in London for donors 
interested in contributing to the Fund in the new CGIAR. 

• Next CPT teleconference: Tuesday April 14 at 14:00 Rome time. 
 


